# **SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.**

Monthly/Annual Meeting March 14, 2023

#### Attendance:

- Brian Boehm, Bill Means, Ken Normandy, Scott Heeter, Beau Bosovich, Jon Speck, Jim
- 14 regular members

### **Opening – Brian Boehm:**

Brian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

# **Secretary's Report – Scott Heeter:**

Scott read the previous minutes and were approved as read.

### Treasurer's Report – Bill Means:

- After paying everything our total Cash and assets are \$31,735 which includes our CD with Johnson Bank of \$10,000. We have taken in \$7,742 this year. \$3000 are from dues.
- \$921 in the tournament acct.
- The tenant is paying on time.
- Typical Utility Bills
- Tax Bill is due in Spring, \$4,216

### **Membership Report – Steve Close:**

- Steve not present to report.
- We had 3 first readings.
  - Elizabeth Lofton Tom Becker Sponsor
  - Heath Pirkey Jon Speck Sponsor
  - Steve Tripp Jon Speck Sponsor
- Elizabeth, Heath, and Steve, all told us a little about themselves and they were all asked to come back next month for 2<sup>nd</sup> reading.
- 2 Second Readings
  - o John Adams sponsored by Beau Bosovich and membership approved.
  - Mike Kelley sponsored by Jon Speck and membership approved.

### Rifle Team –Jon Speck:

- SWWRL is going well there are 2 sessions left for the season.
- The junior program continues on Saturdays.

  The NRA sectional was held March 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup>, there was a small but reasonable turnout and everything went well.
- Rifle chair is transitioning over to Steve Thurman.

### **Pistol League – Bill Means:**

Pistol league we had some late additions, but everything is up to date through last

week.

• Arlie made some new hooks and Ken hung them up.

#### Maintenance –Jim Conti:

- Everything is going as normal and nothing major.
- Jim mentioned to the new people joining that we do have things that need to be done
  and you get credit for you time.

# Rental Property - Tony Delfrate (Not present):

Nothing to report.

# **Match Director – Dora Potekin (Not present)**

Nothing to report.

### **Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich:**

Nothing to report.

# Communications - Robert Peloza (not present):

Nothing to report.

### **Old Business:**

- BYLAW and MEMBERSHIP Revisions (Pending 2022)
- Hosting Shooting Events We need trained RSO's.

### **New Business:**

- We talked about the bathroom renovation. There was good discussion and many ideas. Tom brought up the fact that there was an order that sometimes occurs from the women's bathroom. It was decided that we contact a plumber and get the pipes scoped to make sure that we don't have any problems with the drainage. Brian said he would contact a plumber. It was also decided that we need to for sure and new toilets put in both bathrooms.
- We decided that we will discuss everything more through email and at the next meeting once we see what kind of shape the pipes are in.

### **Announcement:**

No new announcements

### For the good of the order:

Nothing to report.

# **Adjourn Meeting:**

Brian adjourned the meeting 7:50 PM

Respectfully submitted: Scott Heeter